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February 8, 2018 
 
The Honorable Will Espero, Chair 
Senate Committee on Housing 
 
The Honorable Clarence Nishihara, Chair 
Senate Committee on Public Safety, Intergovernmental Affairs and Military Affairs 
State Capitol, Room 225 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 
 
RE:  Senate Bill 2417 Relating to Housing 
 
HEARING:  Thursday, February 6, 2018, at 2:45 p.m. in Room 225 
 
 
Aloha Chair Espero, Chair Nishihara and Members of the Committee, 
 
I am Ken Hiraki, Director of Government Affairs, here to testify on behalf of the Hawai‘i 
Association of REALTORS® (“HAR”), the voice of real estate in Hawai‘i, and its almost 9,500 
members.  HAR supports the intent of Senate Bill 2417 which waives exaction requirements and 
zoning requirements for housing projects where all units are affordable to persons and families 
with household income at or below one 140% of the area median income.  Makes such projects 
also eligible for additional exemptions pursuant to section 201H-38, HRS. 
 
Inclusionary zoning refers to a policy tool that links affordable housing to the construction of 
market priced housing.  Ultimately, inclusionary zoning acts as a tax on developers to fund 
additional housing for low to moderate income households based on the Average Median Income.  
In turn, developers are often provided incentives, such as density bonuses or waiver of fees.      
 
According to the Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism, nearly 66,000 
housing units are needed to meet long-term demand over the next ten years.  We need more 
housing at all price points to address our housing shortage.  As such, we believe this is a good 
step towards incentivizing developers to build more housing. 
 
Mahalo for the opportunity to testify in support of this measure. 
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